
The county is changing your case from Quarterly
Reporting to Annual Reporting. Below are the
changes that are effective October 1, 2012.

Reporting Rules
Before, you turned in a QR 7 every 3 months.
As of October 1, 2012, you will only need to 
complete an annual redetermination/recertifi-
cation (RD/RC).  If you have earned income
and you receive CalFresh benefits, then you
have an RC every 6 months.

Just like Quarterly Reporting, you will receive an
appointment letter in the mail when your RD/RC
is due.  If you miss your RD/RC appointment and
don’t make it up by the end of the month, your
aid will stop. 

Example:   On March 18, 2013, you receive an 
appointment letter from the county that says your
RD/RC appointment is on April 4, 2013.  If you
miss the appointment and don’t make it up by the
end of the month, your case will be discontinued.

Welfare to Work Reporting Rules
Although you no longer have to submit a QR 7,
you may still have to submit other reports to the
county.  For example:  If you are working and 
report your work hours to the county, you will still
have to do that if the county asks you to.

Changes to the Income Reporting Threshold
(IRT) Rules
The IRT is the amount of total monthly income
that you have to report within 10 days.  By “total
monthly income” we mean any money your
household gets.  The County will tell you your
IRT amount and any time your IRT changes, the
county will let you know in writing.

For CalWORKs: The amount of income that you
have to report within 10 days is changing.  The
IRT is based on your total income and the
number of people in your household.  Before, we
would stop your benefits if your total income was
over the IRT.  Under the new rule, when you 
report income over your IRT, the county may
lower or stop your benefits.  

Example: If your IRT is $900 and you get income
of $800 you do not have to report the change
until your next RD/RC.  If you get income of $901
or more you must report it to your worker within
10 days.  Your benefits will go down or stop.  If
your benefits go down, the county will give you a
new IRT. 

For CalFresh: Before, you did not have an IRT.
Effective October 1, 2012, you will have to report
within 10 days anytime your source of income
changes, anytime your total monthly income
starts or stops, anytime your earned income
changes by more than $100, or anytime your
unearned income changes by more than $50.

Mandatory Reporting Rules
For CalWORKs, mandatory reporting rules are
the same as under Quarterly Reporting, with one 
addition:  you must report within ten days anytime
someone moves into or out of your household.

For CalFresh, in addition to the income reporting
requirements, you must also report within 10
days anytime you move, changes to your rent or
utility costs (only if you move), any change in the
amount of any court-ordered child support, or
anytime someone moves into or out of your
household.

Voluntary Reporting Rules are the same. 
Voluntary reports may increase your benefits.

IMPORTANT INFORMATION
New Reporting Requirements for CalWORKs and CalFresh

TEMP AR 1 (2/13) NEW REPORTING REQUIREMENTS FOR CALWORKS  AND CALFRESH - REQUIRED FORM - SUBSTITUTES PERMITTED

STATE OF CALIFORNIA - HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES AGENCY CALIFORNIA DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL SERVICES


